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Dear Parents/Carers                                                       Friday 10th January 2025 
 
Welcome back to the new term and I hope that you had a restful Christmas 
and a happy new year.  It has been great to see how well the children have 
settled back into their routines following the break and so it has been a 
positive start back so far.  As I write this, I can hear the children enjoying the 
panto today, which is a lovely way to end the first week back. 
 
My main reason for writing is to let you know that we have appointed a 
fantastic new Family Liaison Officer to help support our whole school 
community, but particularly those children and families who are going 
through a tougher time and temporarily need a little more support.  Mr Ryan 
Irvan joined us this week and we are very excited about this as he comes to 
us with a lot of experience and with an excellent track record.  He has 
already been out and about at the beginning and end of the school day to 
meet you all and I am sure he will swiftly become a massive asset to the 
school and it’s community. 
 
I would also like to update you about the consultation that we put out in the 
weeks before Christmas.  Thank you to everyone who responded to the 
recent proposal to reduce our planned admission number from 45 to 30 from 
September 2026.  We received six responses.  All were supportive and in 
favour of the proposal, so the policy will be published for 2026-27 in due 
course. 
 
Thank you all once again for all of your support and, as always, please do not 
hesitate to come and talk to me if you would like to discuss any aspect of 
your child's education or welfare. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Simon France 
Headteacher 
 


